# Class - 3

# Subject - Religion

# Teacher's Name - Quamrun Nahar.

# Chapter - 5

# **Prophets And Messengers**

# Date : 20.09.20.

# The Great Prophet (s)

The people of Arabia were very bad when Hazrat Muhammad (s) was born. The leader of the bad and evil people was Abu Jahal. These people made plot to kill our Prophet (s) . Then the Prophet went to Madina being commanded by Allah.

**Hijrat** – Hijrat means to leave ones country in order to please Allah. In Arabia the bad and evil people made plot to kill our Prophet (s). Then the Prophet went to Madina being commanded by Allah. This migration of Prophet (s) from Makka to Madina is known as Hizrat.

**Ansar** – Ansar means helper. Most of the citizens of Madina were very good people. They listened to the Prophet (s). They came forward to help him. For these reason they are called Ansar.

Muhajir – Muhajir means a person who performs 'Hijrat' for the sake of Allah's satisfaction.

The Great Prophet (s) ,along with the Ansars and Muhajirs formed an Islamic society. Then many people converte into Muslim. The bad and evil people were defeated. Allah was pleased with the Muslims(believers).

Our Prophet had three sons and four daughters. All the sons of the great Prophet (s) died in their childhood.

#### Name of sons- ----Qasim (R)

----- Abdullah (R)

-----Ibrahim (R)

#### Name of daughters ---- Jainab (R)

-----Ruqaiya (R)

-----UmmeQulsum (R)

----- Fatima (R).

The Great Prophet (s) died in 632 A.D. at Madina. The day was also Monday, the 12<sup>th</sup> of Rabiul Awal.

We are Ummat of the great Prophet .Ummat means followers. We will follow him.

# Exercise

# **Question for short answer:**

- **a.**What does Hizrat mean?
- b. What is the meaning of Ansar?
- c. Who are Muhajir?
- d. Who was the leader of the bad and evil people?
- e. How many children our Prophet had?

# **Broad Question:**

**a.** Write down the name of Prophets sons and daughters?